
GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING  
THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 9, 2023  

The meeting was called to order by Stuart Hack with general announcements and the format 
for the meeting.   

Board members present were Stuart Hack, Marti Mangan, Cindy Baker, Theresa Keegan 
and ex-presidents Lynn Jarrett and Shari Horne  Third Mutual Board of Directors present 
were Mark Laws, President; S.K. Park, Chairman of the Third Board Rec Room 
Committee, Andy Ginoccio and Dr. Moon Yun. 

Attendees received an excellent presentation by Chris Berry from the Orange County Fire 
Authority on safety. Fire prevention flyers provided by OCFA are attached to these minutes. A 
Q&A period followed the presentation.  

A discussion on the proposed Third Mutual Resolution on installation of washers and 
dryers in three-story manors ensued.  The Third Board is conducting a survey of 3-story 
building manor owners via the weekly email communication from Mark Laws. A question 
was raised about how many manor owners actually received the communication. The 
email was sent to all manor owners who have registered their email addresses with VMS. 

The next Board of Directors meeting will be Thursday, January 4, 2024, 4:00 p.m. in the 
/rec Room at 2393.  The next General Membership Meeting will be Thursday, January 11, 
2024, at 10 a.m. 
 


